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March 31, 2011 
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E 

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

Enclosed for the County Council’s review and approval is a supplemental ordinance request for $165,508 in additional expenditure authority to the 2011 Adopted Budget for the Community Services Operating (CSO) and the General Fund (GF) Internal Services appropriations.  This GF supplemental expenditure authority will provide for seven months of funding for public engagement staff in support of the County’s unincorporated areas.  
The 2011 Adopted Budget Ordinance includes proviso language in the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB) section, which calls for PSB to develop a new framework for the County’s public engagement strategy.  A team of PSB, Executive Office, Executive departments and separately elected agency staff was formed to respond to this proviso, and it is anticipated that a response will be forthcoming to Council by the April 15th deadline.  This supplemental request will provide for continued support to unincorporated areas during Council’s deliberation of the Executive’s proposal, while maintaining the administrative infrastructure needed to fulfill our obligations under the Countywide Strategic Plan, King County Comprehensive Plan, and the King County Code.
The staff positions and funding for unincorporated area work resides in the CSO budget, within the Children and Family Services Fund, which only funds work within the Department of Community and Human Services.  Fiscal notes and a financial plan are included in this transmittal package.  

If this supplemental appropriation is approved by the Council, a subsequent supplemental proposal will be made to allocate the costs among other County funds, consistent with past practice.  If the Executive proposal recommends retaining staffing permanently, and if the Council accepts that recommendation, funding for the remainder of 2011 will also be included in a supplemental ordinance.
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget, at 206-263-9727.  

I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:
  Tom Bristow, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council

Jackie MacLean, Director, Department of Community and Human Services
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy, and Budget (PSB)

Toni Rezab, Deputy Director, PSB

Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County Executive 

    Office
